12-8-2016 – DECEMBER REGULAR MEETING
Present: 
Councilman Cheryl L. Earl 
Councilman Leonard R. Hochadel 
Councilman Douglas J. Morrell
Councilman Mandy Quinn-Stojek

Supervisor Beverly A. Gambino

Also Present:

Attorney for the Town David DiMatteo

Town Clerk Betsy A. Marsh

Approx. 15 guests

Supervisor Gambino called the Regular meeting to order at 6:45 PM.  The Supervisor stated that the first item on the agenda was the approval of last month’s minutes.  The Town Clerk has submitted the minutes of the November 10, 2016 Public Hearing on the 2017 Budget, the November 10, 2016 Public Hearing on CDBG funding, and the minutes of the November 10, 2016 Regular Town Board Meeting.  On a motion by Gambino, seconded by Quinn, those minutes were approved as submitted.  Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes.
Supervisor Gambino stated that the next item is for payment of the bills. On a motion by Earl, seconded by Morrell, Warrant #12 of 2016, including vouchers #643 through #704, totaling $78,539.76, of which $28,072.60 was General Fund, $49,319.03 was Highway Fund, and $1,148.13 was Lighting District Fund, was approved for payment.  Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes.
Departmental Reports:

Councilman Morrell stated he had nothing to report, but wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a very Happy New Year.
Councilman Quinn stated that on Saturday, December 10th, the Youth Recreation program is having Santa Claus come at 3:00 PM, and then a family movie night at 5:00 PM.  They will be serving popcorn, and there will also be a button coloring craft.
Councilman Hochadel reported that the new 45 m.p.h. speed limit signs have now been installed on Genesee Rd.,  between Rt. 16 and the cemetery.  He stated that the State Police have been patrolling and have apparently been very successful.  
Councilman Earl had no report. 
Town Disaster Coordinator Gerry Whittington reported that the house numbering project is “getting there”, stating that they have done many of the smaller streets, but Rt. 16 needs to be done, and they are still missing the Savage Rd. numbers.  The Board noted that they have received many good comments about the house numbers and thanked Mr. Whittington for taking on the project.
Supervisor Gambino reported she has received a thank you card from the Senior Citizens for their Thanksgiving dinner at the Holland Willows, as well as the Fire Company’s Treasurer’s report for October 2016.  She stated she has also received the Fire Company’s points, and has made a copy for all Board members.  She stated that there has been a request to use the Town Hall gym for 2 dates for Birthday parties, February 12, 2017, and March 19, 2017, both requests from Steve and Crystal Killingbeck.  On a motion by Earl, seconded by Gambino, the Killingbecks were given permission to use the building on those dates.  Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes.
The Supervisor noted that Highway Superintendent Don Hopkins is not here this evening due to the bad weather, but wanted the Board to act on the snow plowing contract with Erie County.  The following resolution, to be known as Resolution #37 of 2016, was moved for adoption on a motion by Hochadel, seconded by Morrell:
RESOLUTION #37 - 2016

SNOW REMOVAL CONRACT


WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board has reviewed the contract for snow removal and ice control with the County of Erie; and

WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board agrees to the negotiated contract which entails a reimbursement price of $3818.99 per lane mile for the 2016/2017 snow season; $3933.56per lane mile for the 2017/2018 snow season; and $4051.57 per lane mile for the 2018/2019 snow season; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Sardinia Town Board hereby approves this contract and authorizes Supervisor Beverly Gambino to sign and submit the contract on behalf of the Town of Sardinia.

Upon roll, Earl, aye, Hochadel, aye, Morrell, aye, Quinn, aye, Gambino, aye.  So resolved, 5 ayes, noes.  
The Supervisor stated that the next resolution is to reimburse the Kiwanis for a portion of the Senior Citizens Christmas Dinner.  The following resolution, to be known as Resolution #38 of 2016, was then moved for adoption on a motion by Earl, seconded by Quinn:
RESOLUTION #38 – 2016
APPROVAL OF FUNDS FOR KIWANIS CHRISTMAS DINNER FOR SARDINIA SENIORS

WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board has received a request for reimbursement for a dinner the Chaffee-Sardinia Kiwanis Club hosted for the Sardinia Seniors Christmas Dinner in the amount of $900.00, and
WHEREAS, the budget line for the Sardinia Seniors is more than adequate to cover this expense, and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Sardinia Town Board approves the amount of $900.00 to the Chaffee-Sardinia Kiwanis organization for reimbursement of the Sardinia Seniors Christmas Dinner.
Upon roll, Earl, aye, Hochadel, aye, Morrell, aye, Quinn, aye, Gambino, aye.  So resolved, 5 ayes, noes.  
Supervisor Gambino asked if the Board is ready to act on Proposed Local Law #1 of 2016 to amend the Zoning Ordinance to regulate solar energy systems.  They Board was all in Agreement that, considering the comments made at the Public Hearing, and the fact that the Attorney for the Town has stated he will rewrite those sections, the Board decided to table any action until the End of the Year meeting on December 29th.
Supervisor Gambino stated that the next resolution is to approve the Town Accountants’ performing audits and reports on the 2016 Town Books.  The following resolution, to be known as Resolution #39 of 2016, was then moved for adoption on a motion by Earl, seconded by Gambino:
RESOLUTION #39 - 2016
Approval of Auditor and Accountant Consultant

WHEREAS, The Sardinia Town budget includes funds for the Town to retain Drescher & Malecki LLP as our auditor to prepare a review of 2016 expenditures and finances of the Town at a cost not to exceed $11,790.00 plus $1,000.00 for the Annual Update Document that is filed with the NY State Comptroller and assist in consultation for the year 2017 and
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Sardinia Town Board approves the firm of Drescher & Malecki LLP to perform the 2016 audit and reports, to the Town Board at a cost not to exceed $12,790.00.00 and perform 2017 accounting assistance.
Upon roll, Earl, aye, Hochadel, aye, Morrell, aye, Quinn, aye, Gambino, aye.  So resolved, 5 ayes, noes.  
The Supervisor stated that the next resolution was to approve the Town’s Accountants performing audits on the Court and the Town Clerk’s office in early 2017.  The following resolution, to be known as Resolution #40 of 2016, was then moved for adoption on a motion by Earl, seconded by Quinn:
RESOLUTION #40 - 2016
AUDIT ON COURT AND TOWN CLERK DEPARTMENTS FOR 2016

WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board recognizes the need for periodic review and audit of departments with the Town, and
WHEREAS, it is necessary to complete these audit in order to be compliant with the State of New York Comptroller, and
WHEREAS,  our auditor Drescher & Malecki can review the 2016 expenditures and finances of the Town of Sardinia Court and also the Town of Sardinia’s clerk’s office, and
WHEREAS, the cost to the Town of Sardinia for audit services for the Court is $1480.00 and the cost for the Clerk’s office is $1480.00 for a total cost of $2960.00,
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, The Sardinia Town board approves the firm of Drescher & Malecki to perform audits on both the Sardinia Town Court and the Sardinia Town Clerk’s office.

Upon roll, Earl, aye, Hochadel, aye, Morrell, aye, Quinn, aye, Gambino, aye.  So resolved, 5 ayes, noes. 
Supervisor Gambino stated that the next resolution is approval for the Muckdogs Little League Travel team to use the gym and baseball fields in 2017.  The following resolution, to be known as Resolution #41 of 2016, was then moved for adoption on a motion by Hochadel, seconded by Earl:
RESOLUTION #41 – 2016
APPROVAL OF MUCKDOGS LITTLE LEAGUE TRAVEL BASEBALL TO USE TOWNS BASEBALL FIELDS AND GYM


WHEREAS, the Muckdogs Little League Travel Baseball program would like to use the Town’s baseball fields and gymnasium for the 2017 baseball season, and 


WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board has supported and allowed the “Muckdogs” to use the Town’s facilities in the past,

         NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Sardinia Town Board approves the Muckdogs Little League Travel Baseball League to use the Town’s baseball fields and gymnasium.
Upon roll, Earl, aye, Hochadel, aye, Morrell, aye, Quinn, aye, Gambino, aye.  So resolved, 5 ayes, noes. 
The Supervisor stated that the next resolution is to approve the Chaffee-Sardinia Youth Baseball request to use the Town Ball fields and gym in 2017.  On a motion by Hochadel, seconded by Earl, the following resolution, to be known as Resolution #42 of 2016, was moved for adoption:

RESOLUTION #42 - 2016
APPROVAL OF Chaffee Sardinia Youth Baseball TO USE TOWNS BASEBALL FIELDS AND GYM


WHEREAS, the Chaffee Sardinia Youth Baseball program would like to use the Town’s baseball fields and gymnasium for the 2017 baseball season, and 

WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board has supported and allowed the “Chaffee Sardinia Youth Baseball” to use the Town’s facilities in the past,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Sardinia Town Board approves the Chaffee Sardinia Youth Baseball League to use the Town’s baseball fields and gymnasium.

Upon roll, Earl, aye, Hochadel, aye, Morrell, aye, Quinn, aye, Gambino, aye.  So resolved, 5 ayes, noes. 
Supervisor Gambino stated that the next resolution is the appointment of a new Town Clerk.  She stated that Town Clerk Betsy Marsh is retiring at the end of 2016, after 27 years as Town Clerk.  The Supervisor then read the Clerk’s letter of resignation, effective 12-31-2016, in which the Clerk recommends the appointment of her Deputy Clerk, Jen Bray, who has been with her for over 8 years.  The following resolution, to be known as Resolution #43 of 2016, was then moved for adoption on a motion by Hochadel, seconded by Gambino:

RESOLUTION #43 – 2016
APPOINTMENT OF TOWN CLERK

WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board is in receipt of Betsy Marsh, Town Clerks resignation, and
WHEREAS, the Sardinia Town Board recognizes that they are losing a valuable asset to the Town of Sardinia, and 
WHEREAS, the position of the Town Clerk is one that requires knowledge of legal issues, deadlines, and numerous State, County and Town laws, and
WHEREAS, the Current Town Clerk, Betsy Marsh has requested and highly recommends that the Town Board appoint her current Deputy Town Clerk, Jennifer Bray, and 
WHEREAS, Jennifer Bray has eight years of training and would make the transition seamless for the residents of Sardinia, and
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Sardinia Town Board appoints Jennifer Bray as Sardinia Town Clerk with the beginning date of January 1, 2017 with an ending date of December 31, 2017 which will fill out the balance of the Town Clerks term.
Upon roll, Earl, aye, Hochadel, aye, Morrell, aye, Quinn, aye, Gambino, aye.  So resolved, 5 ayes, noes. 
There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion by Earl, seconded by Hochadel, the meeting was adjourned at 7:02 PM.  Carried, 5 ayes, 0 noes.
Respectfully Submitted, 

            






Town Clerk

